

Carson City Planning Division

108 E. Proctor Street Carson City, Nevada 89701 (775) 887-2180

> planning@carson.org www.carson.org/planning

MEMORANDUM

To:

Historic Resources Commission

F-3

From:

Jennifer Pruitt, Principal Planner

Date:

June 09, 2011

Subject:

HRC-10-006

2010 Historic Preservation Fund Grant

DISCUSSION:

Planning Division staff will provide the HRC and the general public with an update to the status of the 2010 Historic Preservation Fund (HPF) grant, which will result in a National Register Nomination for the Carson City Historic District and the survey of 50 properties in the Carson City Historic District.

The following has taken place since the May 12, 2011 HRC update of the HPF grant:

- The HRC had the first of several meetings in which the property owners were invited to participate in the National Nomination process.
- The grant consultant Dan Pezzoni has provided City staff, the HRC and the State Historic Preservation Office a draft of the National Nomination for review.
- The consultant has requested additional research from the Planning Division regarding the re-survey of specific properties in the Historic District.
- Property owners in the National nomination area have been notified via US mail by the Planning Division for the second of a possible four meetings regarding the National Nomination process.